West Valley Neighborhood Association Meeting
February 6, 2018
Library! at Cole and Ustick

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Dick Menz, president.  In attendance were board members Janie Hawes, Steve Loop, Jim Szatkowski, Judy Herman, Jacq Cook and Cindy Ritchie.  Guests included Melinda McGoldrick and Nikki Drake from Energize Boise, Leon Letson from the City of Boise, Angie  Steele from Preservation Idaho, and Karen Menz.
The minutes from the October 3, 2017, meeting were approved as written.
President’s report:  Attached.  The Comba Park Garden has a new get-tough weed policy and also an abandonment policy, to be enforced this year.  They would like West Valley to take over their bank account.  The neighborhood association would hold the money for the garden to use as needed.  Also, the garden will no longer need to purchase their own insurance, but will be insured through BUGS in the future.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Treasurer’s report:  Attached.  Judy corrected the donations to include an additional $50.
Unfinished Business:  Melinda McGoldrick and Leon Letson gave a presentation on the status and direction of Energize Boise.  
Beautification project:  Water will be installed by the end of March.  Landscaping will be done by the end of April.  The City will pay for the water and maintenance of the landscaping.  Next grant deadline is Jan. 31, 2019, and we will need to have everything in by then (one year from now).  
Arts and History project:  Narrowed down to two sites:  Redwood Park or SE corner of Wildwood and Ustick.  The original plan was for the corner, but Redwood is a larger space with better access.  A decision is not needed tonight, but within the next month or so.  Jim suggested a pointer at the corner to lead people to the park.  The park is part of the Boise urban trail system.  
May 12 event:  The City is planning to hold a community event in Redwood Park and dedicate the landscaping for the beautification project at that time.  This could include fun activities, food, a movie at night, etc.  Wells Fargo gave the city a $20,000 grant that will be used to create signage for the area.  Melinda would like someone from the area to volunteer to help arrange the event, highlight community resources, and decide on some sort of performance.  The City is willing to pay a little money for the performance.  The WVNA will have a booth and try to recruit people to the board.
New Business:  Angie Steele from Preservation Idaho provided information on how to protect historic properties in the area.  She is part of an efficacy committee, and they received a letter concerning 9230 W. Ustick, which is not being well maintained.  It’s not in an historic district so there is little that can be done.  Angie suggested we do a survey of the neighborhood and see what historic homes are in the area.  The first step is to know the boundaries of the area.  Steve says we have that already; a copy is needed and Ted Vanagas has one.  The survey would tell us where the historic houses are.  Something we can do without being an historic district is a conservation overlay.  The people in that area decide the criteria for what they want protected and what they will allow.  For example, they may control only the outside of the buildings.  Judy is concerned about the Merc and the Bank; they need work soon or they could be lost.  The owner didn’t want an historic site when last contacted. The group likes the idea but it will be difficult to get the people in the neighborhood to buy in.  It could possibly cover the Ustick town site and old interurban.  Angie will talk with Ted and Steve will look through his files for the survey.
Elections:  Dick asked if everyone currently on the board wants to remain, all agreed.  Kaye Prime would like to serve another term, but not serve as secretary/treasurer.  The board meets four times per year.  Steve moved to retain all current board members if they would like to serve.  The motion was seconded, and adopted.  Nominations were taken for president and secretary/treasurer.  Steve nominated Jim, Jim accepted.  Jacq volunteered to be secretary/treasurer.  The board approved the appointments for this year.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:50.

Karen Menz, pro tem secretary
